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MEMORANDUM

January 5, 2006

TO:
Department Administrators

FROM:      Kathy Peck

SUBJECT:  HR Default Account Codes for the College of Medicine

Last year, HR default account codes for the College of Medicine were set up for each department, with the exception of the Brain Institute, using Fund 179 and Program Code 6101.  Please see the attached list.

I have discovered that there is some confusion over the purpose and/or use of these HR default account codes.  This memo is being written to clarify the use of these codes.

The purpose of the HR default account code is to have a place for the PeopleSoft system to distribute payroll salary and benefits if a distribution is missing.  Everyone has to be distributed.  If Finance & Accounting finds an employee that is not distributed, they automatically distribute the employee to the appropriate HR default account code.  Charges can be made to the default account for several reasons including the following:

1. A new employee is hired and no one entered a distribution for the employee.

2. A distribution has been entered, saved, but not posted.
3.  A job action is pending and therefore a new distribution cannot be established.  
Fund 179 was chosen for the HR default account code because, generally, it is not a fund used by the College of Medicine departments.  Since most departments do not use fund 179, payroll distribution errors defaulting to this fund should be easy to recognize.   The default HR account code is always on Program Code 6101.

We do not fund these distribution errors, so they will drive Fund 179 balances to be negative.    Bobbi Reynolds sends out a report with the negative balances in fund 179 every two weeks to remind the departments to correct the errors.  If your department does not have any revenue flowing through Fund 179, then the cash balances in fund 179 should be zero.
The departments should not distribute employees to the HR default account code for any reason.  It is only used in the PeopleSoft system to distribute employees with errors as indicated above. 

The HR default account code is NOT to be used for employees where the grant has not yet been processed and the department is waiting for the grant to be awarded and/or processed.   Generally, overhead and residual funds should be used for temporary “gap” funding for grants, with the approval of the Chair of the Department.  If you would like to set up a distinct HR account code for employees with “pending” grant awards, please contact us and we will help you do so.

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Rosemary Asare or me.

Thank you.
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